January 27th, 2008
Hi 
Not much to write about this week.
I see in last year’s letter that it is just over a year ago when I first started skipping. It was then up to 15 min - 3, 3½, 3½, 5 min with ½ min rests. By March, I was up to 1 hour with no breaks. Now, however, I just do 10 minutes skipping each time in the gym as a kind of warm up. 
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I heard on the news the other day that this year is the 40th anniversary year of the ESF. Of course, KGV, also an ESF school, was established well before the ESF came into being. 

Last Tuesday was the state funeral today in Auckland for Sir Edmund Hillary. In a few months there is to be a special royal service of commemoration in Windsor Castle. 
On Friday, 36 HK deputies (members) were elected to the National People’s Congress (NPC) – China’s parliament. Very predictable – none of the ‘pro-democratic’ camp was elected. Again this is a very small-circle election. As most decisions in China are made by the Communist Party, the NPC is more a rubber stamp so the deputies do not have to do much work. 
On Thursday, the weather became much cooler. And for the run yesterday, the temperature was only 100C, the coldest for a run for several years. When the temperature at the start of a run drops below 150C, I wear a pullover. However, as yesterday, I eventually have to take it off if I begin to sweat a lot. The run yesterday felt good though it was 10 minutes slower than my best; perhaps 100C is a bit too cold and the exposed legs do not get warm enough. 
That’s about it for now.

Cheers
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